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Summer 2021      Greeley Central High School News 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 
Dear Wildcat Students and their Parents/Guardians, 

Congratulations! We made it through possibly the hardest school year 
of anybody’s career--students, staff and families. I applaud the 
student-body. You continued to master content and continued to 
learn under very trying times. You showed, you took your learning 
seriously, and you earned credit toward graduation. 

Speaking of graduation, congratulations to the  Class of 2021!  290 of 
you earned credit to walk across our stage at the end of May. You 
guys rock!  The Castle will miss you all. Sorry you had to end your public school career during a 
pandemic, but if you can thrive like you did this last year and a half, you can thrive in any 
circumstance.  You made the Wildcat Kingdom proud. 

Kudos to the 250 students we have signed up for Summer School and to those showing up 
regularly. I applaud your desire to continue your education and/or make up credit to get you back 
on track for graduation in the middle of a time when you should be just kicking it for the summer--
doing your own thing. Continue the good work! 

I hope that you all find some rest and relaxation this summer. We are busy getting the Castle 
ready--rooms being cleaned, cameras being added, hallways painted, new equipment installed, 
etc.--for your return in August. The Castle is old, but she is beautiful. Hats off to my building 
maintenance crew for the hard work they put in all summer to keep the Castle looking great. We 
look forward to seeing you. Please remain safe and make good choices and come back healthy and 
revived. 

I want to thank Darrell Husby, our building manager, for his service to the District and to this 
Castle for the past 30 years!!! Darrell has cared for this place deeply for a long time and his 
presence and experience will be missed. Enjoy retirement, Mr. Husby.  Also a shout out to Theo 

Herrera, our night manager for the last 12 years. Congratulations on your retirement. We are 
losing quite a bit of institutional knowledge with the retirement of Darrell and Theo.  
Enjoy the summer. 

Kind Regards, 

Cary Smith, Principal 
casmith@greeleyschools.org or (970) 348-5009 

HAPPENINGS...at the Castle 

Click Links Below 
For More Info On: 
 

Staff/Faculty List 
 

Counseling Office 
 

Families Menu 

PRIDE                     CLASS                    DIGNITY 

http://www.greeleyschools.org/greeleycentral
http://www.greeleyschools.org/Page/50
http://greeleycentralhsco.rschoolteams.com/
https://twitter.com/gccatnation59
https://www.facebook.com/greeleycentral/
https://www.greeleyschools.org/domain/956
https://www.greeleyschools.org/domain/953
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageType=1&SiteID=28&ChannelID=705&DirectoryType=6
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FUTURE WILDCATS INTERESTED IN JOINING AVID 
If you have an incoming 9th grade student or sibling, AVID is a 
program that would support their transition from middle to 
high school, develop study habits, motivate them to meet their 
potential, and help them to plan for the future! 

Please check us out by watching this AVID PRESENTATION 
VIDEO, completing the ONLINE APPLICATION, and 
UPLOADING YOUR VIDEO. 

If you have any questions about AVID at Greeley Central, please contact Emily Kirby at 
ekirby@greeleyschools.org. 

GRADUATION FOR THE CLASS OF 2021 
The Class of 2021 graduated on Saturday, May 22nd at District 6 Stadium 
at 12:00pm. We had a great day...a little breezy, a little overcast at times, 
but it wasn’t a sweltering hot day. We got back to a somewhat normal 
graduation ceremony and sent our graduates off in style. 
The graduation speakers were awesome, the band was strong and proud, 
and our chamber choir rocked both the National Anthem and the 
graduation music. You would have thought it was a recording they 
sounded so good! 
Kudos to all of the graduates, their families, and everyone else who made this special day possible. 

SENIOR CLASS PHOTO 
On Wednesday, March 10th, we took the senior class picture in Jim Baggot Gymnasium. We 
weren't sure we would get one done this year, but it worked out! 
You can still order your pictures online directly from https://bestclasspicture.com/. 
Best Class Picture handles all of the orders and will mail the pictures to your home address. 
There is a $10 late fee at this time. We have received a copy of this photo & it is currently hanging 
in the main office. Come check it out! 

PHOTOS OF GRADUATES 
For those that walked at graduation, GradImages was there to take your photo as you received 
your diploma. Each graduate will receive one (1) 5”x7” photo free of charge. This photo will be 
mailed to the current mailing address you had on file with the school. If you would like to order 
more photos are packages of your special day, there are different options you can purchase. 
Please go to the GradImages website to order:  www.gradimages.com. While you may be able to 
locate your name, GradImages is still in the process of uploading all student photos. Please be 
patient as they finish up with that task. Once completed, you will be able to view your photos. 
Once at the GradImages website, you will need to enter the following information: 

• Last Name = Enter your Student’s Last Name as listed on Infinite Campus 

• School = Greeley Central High School 

• Year = 2021 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RLGpbh9Arf5WMHKrz-LbYAqAsx2o_aZs/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RLGpbh9Arf5WMHKrz-LbYAqAsx2o_aZs/view
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfBuvaKGJ_7LbBlvpLExCxdd9L5DBudzdB87PxHW4Ywared3Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1l7jezbMJ9IwiIfhzJWuUdXM1mBkQyaMKoLh2ByKEUvU/edit
mailto:ekirby@greeleyschools.org?subject=AVID%20Question
https://bestclasspicture.com/
https://www.gradimages.com/
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KIDS EAT FREE (SUMMER 2021) 
All kids ages 1-18 EAT FREE!. Locations and times are subject to 
change. Please check the D6 website and Facebook for the most 
current information. 
Click the links below for distribution locations & times. 
 

• KIDS EAT FREE INFORMATION 

• D6 NUTRITION SERVICES FACEBOOK PAGE 

 
Meal distribution will NOT BE AVAILABLE on 5/31/2021 & 
7/5/2021. 

Arts Magnet 

• Link to Brochure 

• Link to Application 

• Contact Christy O'Connell-Black 
with questions 

• cblack@greeleyschools.org 
Health Science Academy 

• Link to Brochure 

• Link to Application 

• Contact Nathan Harvey or Phil Nance with 
questions 

• nharvey@greeleyschools.org 

• jnance@greeleyschools.org 

Advanced Manufacturing 

• Link to Brochure 

• Contact Bill Alexander or Gary Luster with 
questions 

• walexander@greeleyschools.org 

• gluster1@greeleyschools.org 
Advanced Placement (AP) Programs 

• Link to Brochure 

• Contact Tom Frasier with questions 

• trasier@greeleyschools.org 
AVID 

• Link to AVID Presentation Video 

• Link to AVID Online Application 

• Link to instructions to upload your video 
interview for AVID 

• Contact Emily Kirby with questions 

• ekirby@greeleyschools.org 

 
 
 
 

Marketing/Business 

• Link to Brochure 

• Contact Aimee Nance with questions 

• anance@greeleyschools.org 
Math 
• Link to Math Course Flow Chart 
• Contact Sean Miller with questions 

• smiller4@greeleyschools.org 
Family & Consumer Science 
• Link to Brochure 
• Contact Lauren Appelhans or Jamie Valdez 

with questions 
• lappelhans@greeleyschools.org 
• jvaldez14@greeleyschools.org 

Clubs/Organizations 

• Link to Google Slide Listing of Clubs 
Athletics 

• Link to Wildcat Coaches 
Other Information 

• Graduation Requirements (Starting with 
Class of 2021) 

PROGRAMS/PATHWAYS AT GREELEY CENTRAL 
Please check out our different programs & pathways offered at Greeley Central High School. 

https://www.greeleyschools.org/kidseatfree
https://www.facebook.com/d6nutritionservices/
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/AMP%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScDXqlCxiWSfTT9AqMDBhG7guBwcCr_9-8hES-JsRCohOaKjw/viewform
http://cblack@greeleyschools.org/
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/HSA%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSca_iDpUKbTJipe-U-e_KMy1_47XkJbiNchkfIYqdIrTHPfvQ/viewform
mailto:nharvey@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jnance@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/Adv%20Man%2020-21.pdf
mailto:walexander@greeleyschools.org
mailto:gluster1@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/AP%20Brochure%202021-22rev.pdf
mailto:trasier@greeleyschools.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RLGpbh9Arf5WMHKrz-LbYAqAsx2o_aZs/view
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfBuvaKGJ_7LbBlvpLExCxdd9L5DBudzdB87PxHW4Ywared3Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1l7jezbMJ9IwiIfhzJWuUdXM1mBkQyaMKoLh2ByKEUvU/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1l7jezbMJ9IwiIfhzJWuUdXM1mBkQyaMKoLh2ByKEUvU/edit
mailto:ekirby@greeleyschools.org?subject=AVID%20Question
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/Business-Marketing%20Brochure%202020-21.pdf
mailto:anance@greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/MATH%20FLOW%20CHART.pdf
mailto:smiller4@greeleyschools.org?subject=Math%20Course%20Flow%20Chart
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/FCS%20Courses%20Flyers%20fresh%2021a.pdf
mailto:lappelhans@greeleyschools.org
mailto:jvaldez14@greeleyschools.org
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1fpqGWWmSxlpusNnUmbt2SW4qJ4tXHi-5D1u1znqK4hg/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=2468
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9362/Graduation_Requirements_2021.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9362/Graduation_Requirements_2021.pdf
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JUNE SCHEDULE 
Our normal school year has completed and now we have transitioned into our summer programs. 
Along with that, we began our Summer Office Hours schedule. Throughout both June & July, the 
Main Office will be open Mondays-Thursdays, 6:00am - 4:30pm and closed every Friday throughout 
June & July. Note that the Main Office will close from June 25th-July 11th. 
 
Summer School will be held from June 1st through July 1st from 8:00am - 
12:00pm. Lunch and breakfast will be served each day. Students should make 
sure to bring their Chromebooks with them each day and to also wear a mask 
while here in the building. Just as during the regular school year, if your child 
is ill or has any symptom of COVID-19, they should NOT come to school. 
See June’s schedule below: 
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JULY SCHEDULE 
During the month of July, the Main Office will be closed through July 11th. We will re-open on 
Monday, July 12th. We will still be utilizing our Summer Office Hours schedule with the Main 
Office open Mondays - Thursdays, 6:00am - 4:30pm and closed each Friday. 
 
Our Freshman Transition Program will begin on Monday, July 19th and go through Thursday, 
July 29th. This program is only open to our incoming freshmen and will meet Monday through 
Thursday from 8:00am - 12:00pm. 
 
Please note that during our Fall Registration (August 3rd & 4th), the Main Office will be closed. 
 
See July’s schedule below: 
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ARTS MAGNET INFORMATION 
HOW TO BECOME AN ARTS MAGNET STUDENT... 
• Incoming 9th grade acceptance letters have been sent out. If you applied and have not 

received a letter to the email you provided in your application, check that your 
recommendation letter was submitted by the person you indicated would complete one. 
Email Mrs. O’Connell-Black at cblack@greeleyschools.org with any questions. 

• 8th graders interested in applying to the Arts Magnet Program at Greeley Central for 
the 2021-2022 school year should apply now! Be sure to get a teacher recommendation 
e-mailed to cblack@greeleyschools.org at the time you submit! 

• Click here for the AMP Application 

• Want to know about the program from our students’ perspective? Watch this video to 
find out more about AMP! 

• Current Greeley Central students (9th-11th grade) still interested in applying to the 

Arts Magnet Program should email Mrs. O’Connell-Black at cblack@greeleyschools.org) 

 
ALL ARTS CALENDAR... 
• Click below to gain access to our ALL ARTS CALENDAR! Things are changing constantly 

so stay tuned to the website: 

• Click Here for the 2021-2022 (draft) Arts Calendar 

• Join our Remind Group by texting @allartsm to 81010 

 
SCHEDULES... 
• Please be sure you are checking your schedule for correct AMP classes. 

• If you have scheduling issues reach out to Mrs. O’Connell-Black 
(cblack@greeleyschools.org) and your counselor. We are all working hard to get you your 
required classes while maintaining cohort restrictions. 

• Want to change your emphasis or wish to drop the program? 

• Please complete This Form in order to avoid having your required classes pre-
scheduled for you. 

 
GRADES/PROBATION/HANDBOOK... 
• Students were not placed on academic probation based on Spring 2020 grades, however, Fall 

2020 Quarter 1 Arts Magnet classes will be reviewed for grades and participation. 

• Find our 2020-2021 Handbook for important information: 

• Click Here for Handbook 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS... 
• Summer Parade Band Rehearsals 

• June 8th through July 1st, 5:30pm-7:30pm 
• Each Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 
• Meet in the Grassy Knoll between the parking lots (Betollo Field), weather permitting. If 

it is raining outside or there is inclement weather, we will meet inside the West 
Entrance and use the Band, Choir, and Auditorium. 

• Contact Doug Farr with questions at dfarr@greeleyschools.org 

 

mailto:cblack@greeleyschools.org
mailto:cblack@greeleyschools.org?subject=Teacher%20Recommendation%20for%20AMP
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScDXqlCxiWSfTT9AqMDBhG7guBwcCr_9-8hES-JsRCohOaKjw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lkcic_qRs_IyE_b7mQybFiM4kOZnTGsO/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lkcic_qRs_IyE_b7mQybFiM4kOZnTGsO/view?usp=sharing
mailto:cblack@greeleyschools.org
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1e4t_4NFbClmlnDcUJaf6c2V-ne9-l5C2-Aqixj2lmIw/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:cblack@greeleyschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfk8D15OM9CCeP9EXyonw6y5kQHwuMavE3t5EdODAWVbUZTzQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.greeleyschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=25423&dataid=39297&FileName=AMP%20%20Handbook%2020.21%20Publish.pdf
mailto:dfarr@greeleyschools.org?subject=Summer%20Parade%20Band%20Question
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ARTS MAGNET INFORMATION......CONTINUED 
GOODBYES FROM THE ARTS MAGNET... 

Bob Olivier: Pianist/Accompanist 
A heartfelt thank you and goodbye to our beloved accompanist, Bob Olivier! We will 
miss your smile, love for the castle, and care for our kids and the music program! 

 

 

 

Mrs. Charterina: Visual Artist/Teacher 
Goodbye to our talented, caring, thoughtful and 
iconic visual artist/teacher, Mrs. 
Charterina. Although we are so sad to see you go, 
we know it is the best for you and your family. We 
will miss you dearly! 

...And who can’t forget Mrs. Charterina’s funny side: 
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ARTS MAGNET INFORMATION......CONTINUED 
PAST (MAY) EVENTS... 
• Dance Bloc Banquet 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

• Orchestra / Band Concert 

• Choir Concert 

• Theatre/Dance Capstone Course - Stage Production Senior Performances 
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GET YOUR PERMIT THIS SUMMER! 
Get your driver’s education online over Summer break! 
Since everything else is online, why not learning how to drive? Self-paced online courses are 
available as well as live online Zoom classes. Just watch out for those virtual trees and 
sidewalks...The self-paced online courses are $55. The LIVE online Zoom classes are $99. 
CLICK THIS LINK to view the flyer. 
For questions: (720) 576-0957 or DeborahH@BaronEd.com 

CHECKING FOR STUDENT FEES 
As we get closer to the end of the school year, 
please start checking to see if your student may 
still owe any school fees. Although there may be 
items your student still has checked out (i.e., 
current season’s uniform, current class’s textbook, 
current Library book, etc.), there may be some 
items that have been posted to your student’s fees 
from a previous quarter or a previous school year. 
Please check Infinite Campus (either through the 
Student portal or the Parent portal) to view these 
outstanding items. To view these items, once logged 
in to Infinite Campus: 
• At the top left of the screen, click the menu icon (see 

the left red arrow in the picture to the right). 

• Click the menu item labeled “Fees” (see the red circle 

in the picture to the right). 

• The default shows all “Unpaid” fees. If your 

student currently has fees due they will show 

up here. 

• To see what fees have been paid during this 

school year you can change the “Type” at the 

top right to “Paid”. To view all fees incurred 

(paid & unpaid) for this school year, change 

the “Type” at the top right to “All”. 

• To pay outstanding fees, please utilize the District 6 

Web Store, which can be located under the main 

picture of our school website: 

https://www.GreeleySchools.org/GreeleyCentral 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xRhyhePOsFBrHaFcd-zz9ccn6F2j2M1G/view?usp=sharing
https://www.greeleyschools.org/greeleycentral


 

Greeley Central High School    |    1515 14th Avenue     |     Greeley, CO  80631 

Summer 2021  Greeley Central High School News   Page 10 

 
 COUNSELING CORNER 

With a switch to fully remote until after the new 
year it may be more difficult to stay engaged, 
but you can do this! Your counselors are still 
available to you virtually by making an 
appointment on Central’s Counseling page. 
If you need more immediate assistance here are 
some resources: 
National Suicide Hotline 

• 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 

• Text:  “TALK” to 38255 
North Range Behavioral Health Crisis Line: 

• 970-347-2120 
North Range Behavioral Health Crisis Center: 

• 928 12th Street, Greeley, Co 

• Open 24/7/365 

 
GCHS Counselors 
Kendra Villarreal: MTSS Counselor 
 kvillarreal@greeleyschools.org 
Sara Dillon: In-Coming Seniors 
 sdillon3@greeleyschools.org 
Josh Rohn (NEW): In-Coming Juniors 
 EMAIL ADDRESS TO FOLLOW 
Claudia Koesler: In-Coming Sophomores 
 ckoesler@greeleyschools.org 
Pamela Hernandez: In-Coming Freshmen 
 phernandez9@greeleyschools.org 
 

NOTE UPDATED GRADUATION 
REQUIREMENTS BY CLICKING 
HERE 

YEARBOOK (SPUD) 
The 2020-2021 Yearbook is STILL HERE!!!! 
 
If you ordered a yearbook, distribution was held 
on Thursday, May 13th. Students who ordered a 
yearbook but still haven’t picked them up should 
stop by the main office to get them. 
 
Also, if you missed out on purchasing a copy, Jostens sent a 
few extra overrun copies, which means we have a bit more to 
sell. 
 
We hate turning students away empty handed...especially our 
graduates! Purchase the 2021 yearbook for $65. 
 
At this time, you will need to come to the office to purchase 
your copy...and you’ll get it right then! 

WILDCAT STUDENT STORE 
Come check out some of our new logos, t-shirts, hoodies 
and lanyards at the Student Store in ROOM 227. 

  Mural by former Art Teacher: Ed Rogers 

mailto:kvillarreal@greelsyschools.org
mailto:sdillon3@greeleyschools.org
mailto:sparsell@greeleyschools.org
mailto:ckoesler@greeleyschools.org
mailto:phernandez9@greeleyschools.org?subject=School%20Question
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9362/Graduation_Requirements_2021.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9362/Graduation_Requirements_2021.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9362/Graduation_Requirements_2021.pdf
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 COLLEGE CENTER INFO 
College Center Staff Contacts: 
• Kendra Villarreal (MTSS Counselor) 

• kvillarreal@greelsyschools.org 
• Alma Rivera (Zero Dropouts Advisor) 

• arivera27@greeleyschools.org 
• Kendra Aragon (Dream Team Advisor) 

• karagon4@greeleyschools.org 
The GCHS College Center is located in Room 
211. 

Upcoming Seniors 
Still have requirements to check off your 
College Checklist after school ends? 
• Alma Rivera from Zero Dropouts will be available to answer questions and review forms 

throughout the summer. Take a look at the Summer Melt Checklist to find out what steps 
you need to take. 

• Please reach out if you have any questions via email - arivera27@greeleyschools.org or sign 
up for a time on Calendly - https://calendly.com/seniorsupport2020/summer-college-
assistance. 

GRADUATES...DO YOU HAVE A CHECKING ACCOUNT? 
 
 

CLICK THIS LINK to view this flyer from Bank of Colorado... 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2021-2022 
Please note some of the important dates coming up for the 2021-2022 school year: 
• Aug 2 (Monday) - Fall Sports Night (6pm) - Auditorium ( 
• Aug 3 (Tuesday) - Fall Registration: 11th Grade (8am-11am)/12 Grade (12:30pm-3:30pm) 
• Aug 4 (Wednesday) - Fall Registration: 9th Grade (8am-11am)/10th Grade (12:30pm-3:30pm) 

• Aug 9 (Monday) - Fall Sports Season Begins (3:30pm) 
• Aug 11 (Wednesday) - Freshman Orientation (8am-12pm) - meet in Commons Area 
• Aug 11 (Wednesday) - Make-Up Registration (3pm-6pm) 
• Aug 12 (Thursday) - FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL - ALL STUDENTS IN-PERSON 
• Sep 6 (Monday) - NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS OR STAFF - Labor Day 
• Sep 13 (Monday) - Homecoming Week Begins (Spirit Week) 
• Sep 15 (Wednesday) - Powder Puff Football game @ D6 Stadium(6pm-7:30pm) 
• Sep 17 (Friday) - Homecoming Parade (1pm-3:30pm) 

mailto:kvillarreal@greelsyschools.org
mailto:arivera27@greeleyschools.org
mailto:karagon4@greeleyschools.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bamdhhNAyHbVlbdYbRHgtYTPRpBHoNu7/view?usp=sharing
mailto:arivera27@greeleyschools.org?subject=College%20Checklist
https://calendly.com/seniorsupport2020/summer-college-assistance
https://calendly.com/seniorsupport2020/summer-college-assistance
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zU0Ler2jujwxZTNO4ATbSng00ZhABPf-/view?usp=sharing
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IMMUNIZATION INFORMATION MMR (Measles, Mumps, Rubella) 
The Colorado legislature passed a bill (SB 20-163) which requires 
schools to share our MMR rates with parents. Click the links below 
to view these: 
• Click here for the Parent Letter in English 
• Haga clic aquí para ver la carta para padres en español 
• Click here for MMR Rates for Weld County School District 6 

(2019-20) 

INDEPENDENCE DAY - JULY 4th 
The Fourth of July will occur 
on Sunday this year. Because 
of that, ALL District 6 offices 
will be closed on Monday, July 
5th along with most 
government offices and banks. 
We celebrate the independence 
of the United States of America 
and we hope you have a safe and relaxing weekend! 

RETIRING FROM THE CASTLE 

This year we say goodbye to two members of our 
custodial crew who are “taking their ball and 
going home”! 

Theo Herrera - Theo has 
been with Greeley Central 
since 2009. Working the 
night crew for the most 
part but filling in when 
needed during the day, 
Theo has a great work 
ethic and will help with 
any situation that may 
come up at the drop of a 
hat. His laugh is 
contagious and is one of 
the most dependable 
people you could know. 
The “G” is a small token of 
our appreciation! 

Darrell Husby - Darrell began back in 1991 at 
East Memorial and then switched over to 
Central in 1992...... that’s 30 years in the 
District and 29 years here at the Castle! He 
knows this building like the back of his hand. 

So, since he spent a lot of 
time keeping the boiler in 
the “dungeon” working, 
when we replaced the 
boiler, we kept the 
nameplate. Now it is on a 
plaque for Darrell with all 
the principals he worked 
with signing it. Definitely 
one of the coolest plaques! 

https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/2021-22_ParentLetter_School%20K-12th_Eng_FINAL.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/2021-22_ParentLetter_K-12th_SPA_FINAL.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/19-20%20MMR%20Rates%20-%20Sheet1.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/19-20%20MMR%20Rates%20-%20Sheet1.pdf
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 COVID-19 VACCINE CLINICS 

Sunrise Community Health has put together a series of COVID-19 vaccination clinics for all 
people 12 years of age or older. These vaccination clinics will be held on three Fridays from 2pm-
6pm with a follow up clinic for the second dose three weeks later. ONLY PFIZER vaccines will be 
administered. 
Sunrise Community Health PREFERS those attending to register for an appointment, although 
SOME walk-in appointments will also be available. See flyer link below for more information 
• Friday, June 4th, 2pm-6pm 

• Salida del Sol Academy 
• 111 E. 26th Street, Greeley 

• Friday, June 11th, 2pm-6pm 
• Centennial K-5 Elementary 
• 1400 37th Street, Evans 

• Friday, June 18th, 2pm-6pm 
• Greeley Central High School 
• 1515 14th Avenue, Greeley 

 

CLICK HERE FOR FLYER (Eng+Span) 

https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/28/Vaccine%20Clinic%20Poster%20eng-span.pdf
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 ATHLETICS/ACTIVITIES 
WILDCAT SPECTATOR 
Welcome to the Greeley Central Athletics/Activities 
corner. Check out what we have coming up, what we’ve 
done, and even archives of some of our highlights from 
years-past. We now spot-light the baseball team from 
1963-64 as they made their way to state. 

Tales from the Archives (from the 1964 SPUD) 
Wildcat Baseball Team Fights to 
Third Place in State Tournament 
A veteran Wildcat Baseball team fought their way 
through an undefeated season and an overall record of 
17 wins and 3 losses. Coach Pete D’Amato now has an 
enviable record of twelve conference championships in 
the sixteen years he has coached Greeley High baseball. 
As a fitting reward for their season’s long efforts, and 
their outstanding play in the tournament, Jim Basey, 
Daryl Brumley, Al Gettman, and Jim Ziegler were 
selected to the All-Tournament team. 
Daryl Brumley, Al Gettman, Tom Wheeler, Rich 
Sorensen, and Jack Steele were named to the Denver 
Post All-Northern Conference team. 

....Continued on next page 
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An Update from the Activities 

Director’s Desk 
Hello Wildcat Athletes, musicians, thespians & Families, 

We made it! It has been a difficult year with many 
changes, but hats off to our student athletes and their 
resilience this year. Not only did they have to perform in 
an ever changing educational environment (both remote 
and in person), but had to deal with many roadblocks on 
the court and field as we moved throughout the year. 

Thank you to all of our student athletes and families for 
working through all of the COVID changes and I am 
thankful we were able to provide an experience for our 
athletes and students involved in clubs and the arts. I 
am also thankful for the sponsors, directors and coaches 
who have put in numerous hours to provide this 
experience for our students! I hope we never have to do 

this again, however I feel like our school has grown from 
this experience and we look forward to providing all of 
our co-curricular opportunities in the future. 
 
Sean Scribbick, AD/AP, Greeley Central High School 
sscribbick@greeleyschools.org 
(970) 348-5012 

....Continued on next page 

....Continued from previous page 

mailto:sscribbick@greeleyschools.org?subject=Activities/Athletics%20Question
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....Continued from previous page 

SPORTS REGISTRATION 
As we move into the summer, the athletics department kindly asks that you begin scheduling your 
annual sports physicals as registration links for fall sports will open on July 1st. The registration 
link and materials can be found on our school website under the athletics tab. We will also post 
this link on our school’s homepage under the Sports Registration headline. 
 
With some of our spring sports still being played, as with any spring season, games or meets can 
be cancelled or postponed at the drop of a hat due to weather, so please check the school’s athletic 
page for updates and scores: 

 https://greeleycentralhsco.rschoolteams.com/ 
 

WILDCAT FOUNDATION 
If you are interested in attending meetings and growing GCHS Athletics, please email Sean 

Scribbick at sscribbick@greeleyschools.org or call 970-348-5000. GO CATS!! 

HAS YOUR STUDENT RETURNED THEIR UNIFORM? 
If your student has participated in a sport this year and their season has ended, please check 
with them to be sure they have turned in all uniforms and equipment. Your student’s account will 
be (or has been) charged for any equipment or uniforms that have not been returned. 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER: 
School uniforms are expensive and items not returned limit the next team/sport from utilizing 
those uniforms and could possibly cause the team to either not have enough uniforms for the 
team, forcing the teams to have mis-matched uniforms, or forcing the students to purchase their 
own uniforms since the school doesn’t have funds available to keep chasing new uniforms year 
after year for multiple teams. 
 
For the most up to date 
information on athletics from 
CHSAA and the CDPHE, please 
visit their website at 
https://chsaanow.com. 

SUMMER WORKOUTS 
Please check out the summer workout schedules, which can also be found on the Greeley 
Central homepage (look for the Summer Workouts headline) or you can go directly to the 

summer workouts listing on our Athletics page for sports. 
 

For the Summer Parade Band, CLICK THIS LINK. 
 

Those athletes that are interested in playing sports in the Fall of 2021, please keep in contact with 
your coaches so you can be involved in these out-of-season workouts. If you are unsure of who a 
coach may be for a sport, a list of our coaches and their contact information can be found at 
https://www.greeleyschools.org/domain/828, 

https://greeleycentralhsco.rschoolteams.com/
mailto:sscribbick@greeleyschools.org
https://chsaanow.com
https://www.greeleyschools.org/GreeleyCentral
https://www.greeleyschools.org/GreeleyCentral
https://greeleycentralhsco.rschoolteams.com/page/hot_news/view/1
https://greeleycentralhsco.rschoolteams.com/page/hot_news/view/2
https://www.greeleyschools.org/domain/828
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 GCHS GIRLS TENNIS 

Congratulations to the #1 Greeley Central Girls Tennis 
Doubles team of Alexis Tapia and Micaela Hidalgo 
(pictured to the right), who finished the regular 20-21 
Girls Tennis season undefeated in doubles competition.  
 
Congratulations, ladies! You come from a long line of 
GCHS girls tennis greatness! 
 
The Girls Tennis team has made great improvements 
over the season and on May 27th we held our Senior 
Night (see photo below). Congratulations to all the 
seniors and also the underclassmen that helped make 
their last home matches memorable! 

SHOUT OUT!! 

Big “shout outs” go out to a few of our local businesses for their 
support given to Greeley Central High School, especially this 
past school year (click the links for their business site): 
 

• Ben Fusco with Zoe’s Cafe and The Belair 

• Eric Penfold with 2m Printing 

• Kaitlyn Wells with Scheels 

• Rich Alvarado with BSN 

• Paul with Award Alliance 

• Steve Fredericks with the City of Greeley Parks & Rec 

• Todd with Garretsons 

• Brian Rudy with Jimmy Johns 

https://www.zoescafeandevents.com/
http://www.2mprinting.com/
https://www.scheels.com/store?StoreID=092
https://www.bsnsports.com/
https://awardalliance.com/
https://greeleygov.com/activities/culture-parks-and-recreation
https://www.garretson-sports.com/
https://locations.jimmyjohns.com/co/greeley/sandwiches-457.html
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BOYS & GIRLS TENNIS SUMMER WORKOUTS 

GCHS & GWHS will be holding Boys & Girls Tennis workouts throughout the summer. 
 
Starting June 28th, we will offer workouts from 9:00am-10:30am on Mondays, Tuesday, and 
Thursdays. Two days will be dedicated to improving tennis skills and strategies and one day will 
be dedicated to match play. The program will run for 5 weeks, starting on June 29th and ending 
on July 29th. Serves, groundstroke spin, two-step volleys, and much more will be taught. 
 
Workouts will be held at the Greeley Central tennis courts. 
Please contact: 
 
• John Schuttler (GCHS Head Boys Tennis Coach) at schuttlerj@hotmail.com 
• Ryan Pace (GWHS Head Tennis Coach) at rpace@greeleyschools.org 
 
CLICK THIS LINK to view the flyer. 

Upcoming Schedules 
 Complete School Activities: CLICK THIS LINK 

FRESHMAN TRANSITION 

PROGRAM BEGINS JULY 
19TH 
Our Freshman Transition Program will 
once again happen over our summer 
break. This program is for our incoming 
freshmen and will provide some extra help 
with the switch from middle school to high 
school. The dates this year will be from 
July 19th - July 29th, Monday through 
Thursday from 8:00am - 12:00pm. If you 
have questions, please contact Mrs. Bekins at 
abekins@greeleyschools.org. 
To register your student for this program, please click the link below: 

 CLICK HERE TO REGISTER 

SUMMER SCHOOL BEGAN JUNE 1ST 
Greeley Central will host summer school this summer. Classes will be held Mondays through 
Thursdays and will be from 8:00am-12:00pm. We started Tuesday, June 1st and will finish on 
Wednesday, June 30th. 
 
Students are provided a breakfast and lunch each day. 
 
Students should make sure they have spoken with their counselor regarding the courses they 
should be or will be taking. The Castle will be hopping this summer and we hope we can get 
students the credits they need to get caught up in their academics. 

mailto:schuttlerj@hotmail.com?subject=Tennis
mailto:rpace@greeleyschools.org?subject=Tennis
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DLttUAyzFwUz0rhBY-t7jlgmhf6_fJvC/view?usp=sharing
https://www.northernconferenceco.org/public/genie/467/school/3/
mailto:abekins@greeleyschools.org?subject=Freshman%20Transition%20Program
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeY8EFsmMKJ4II0yZRHSfaxgY66P2YEsjB_WTBi_hihVMNXig/viewform
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A LOOK BACK AT SCHOOL PRIDE & SUPPORT: 
This photo is from the 1964 SPUD. The white sweaters you see in the stands are all of the “Pep 
Purrs” who followed each sport to support our teams. It must have been a great site to see all of 
those fans in the stands cheering on old Greeley High! Let’s get back to that tradition and make 
this upcoming school year a great year for Greeley Central’s sports and activities! 

STUDENT SCHEDULES AND INFINITE CAMPUS PORTAL 

Students should check their schedules on Infinite Campus as this will be the most accurate and 
up to date schedule available. There is an Infinite Campus mobile app for both students and 
parents. Instructions will be given out during our fall registration, on our website and also this 
newsletter (see flyers). You can also obtain the instructions and guide on the District website 
(www.greeleyschools.org) under the Families 
menu/Infinite Campus - Parent (or Student) (or click 
these links - English / Spanish). 
The apps are easily identified by a capital “S” for the 
student portal or a capital “P” for the parent portal. 
Students will login using their school username and their 
student number (lunch number) as their password. If a 
student does not know their login information, please see 
someone in the main office. 
Parents who have accessed the parent portal last school year (at a District 6 school) should use 
the same username as before. This username would have ended with an _PG (underscore PG). If 
you cannot get logged in please call the Main Office at (970) 348-5000 for a password reset.  

http://www.greeleyschools.org
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/4411/Campus%20Parent%20-%20English.pdf
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/4411/Campus%20Parent%20-%20Spanish.pdf
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 HISTORIC BRICK WALL 

The 2020-2021 school year was our 20th year in our 
renovated Castle! The Class of 2000 spent their 
senior year at the "new" high school, Northridge, 
before it was officially called Northridge. For one year, 
Northridge was the home of Greeley Central.  
In the fall of 2000, the remodel and addition to Greeley Central was complete and our students 
returned to the prestigious home of the Castle. This year was the first year the high schools in 
Greeley added a freshman class to the high school ranks.  
We would like to thank all of those that purchased a brick for the Historic Brick Wall this past 
year. On June 3rd, 2021, we started installing the bricks purchased this past school year during 
our homecoming special. Those bricks should be installed shortly after June 14th. We will post 
photos of those new bricks on our website as soon as they become available. 
Check out our Historic Brick Wall, built during the 1999-2000 remodel of the Castle. 
When the remodel of the Castle was completed, an historic brick wall was incorporated into our 
court yard area. This brick wall has room for 1000+ bricks that can be purchased to:  
memorialize students, staff, a former alumni who may have passed away, or even entire 
classes! 
You can still be a part of Greeley history by purchasing your own brick. Take a peak at some of 
the photos below in the brick wall photo gallery to check it out. 
 Click this link to go to the Brick Wall page. 
Get your brick now and let's show our Pride, Class, and Dignity!  
 CLICK THIS LINK FOR THE ORDER FORM (TO MAIL IN A CHECK). 

SAT PREP COUSE FOR ALL COLORADO JUNIORS/SENIORS 
Do you need to take the SAT but can’t afford to spend $1000+ on prep classes? We’ve got you 
covered! There will be a low-cost, high-quality SAT prep course live online - THIS SUMMER. This 
course is usually only offered at the University of Denver (DU), but the summer course will be 
offered live online. 
This comprehensive prep course will start in late June and will take place 2.5 hours per week for 
7 weeks. The entire 26+ hour course (including 3 proctored practice exams) at DU normally costs 
$225, but this live online course is being offered to students for just $95 (plus course materials). 
Please apply ASAP at campusprep.org as space is limited. Please direct any questions to 
testprep@colorado.edu. The teacher for the course is a high-scoring expert on the SAT who has 
taught hundreds of students over the past several years. In our most recent course, students 
rated the course a 5.5 out of 6. 

SCHEDULE: 
Live Online Course 

• Mondays, 3:00pm-5:30pm 
• 6/28, 7/5, 7/12, 7/19, 7/26, 8/2, 8/9 
Proctored practice exams: 
• Saturday 7/3 11am-2:30pm; Saturday 7/17 11am-2:30pm; Saturday 8/14 11am-2:30pm 
 
Please apply ASAP and don’t wait as there will be more applications than spaces available. 

Apply at campusprep.org 

https://www.greeleyschools.org/Page/24245
https://www.greeleyschools.org/cms/lib/CO01001723/Centricity/Domain/9540/HISTORIC%20WALL%20-%20Order%20Form.pdf
https://www.campusprep.org/
mailto:testprep@colorado.edu?subject=SAT%20Prep%20Course%20Question
https://www.campusprep.org/
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Flu season is here: 
The CDC recommends that everyone 6 months 
and older get vaccinated this season.  
Here are some other tips for staying healthy: 

• Wash your hands with soap and water 

frequently during the flu season. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth. 

• Cover your mouth or tuck it into your elbow 
when coughing or sneezing. 

• Avoid contact with people who are sick.   
Don’t share drinks or utensils with others. 

• Stay home with fever over 100.5, chills, 

head and body aches, or uncontrollable 
cough. 

For more information about flu prevention, go to: 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/habits.htm 

 
As we begin to bring all students in-person, 
please help us continue contact tracing: 

• Please notify your school’s health office if 

your child becomes ill or receives 
notification of a positive COVID-19 test 
during the 48 hours after their last day at 
school.  Voice messages will be monitored 
during the remote learning period. 

• If your child has been out of school on a 
quarantine, please notify your school’s 
health office if your child becomes ill or 
receives notification of a positive COVID-19 
test at any point during the quarantine 
period. 

• If your child tests positive for COVID-19 at 

any time during the remote learning period, 
please notify your school’s health office. 

 
Continue to practice recommended 
guidelines to prevent the spread of     
COVID-19: 

• Wear a mask when around any person 

outside of your immediate household.  Wear 
a mask both indoors and outdoors. Anyone 
11 years of age and older is mandated to 
wear a mask in public places; anyone 
between the ages of 3 and 11 years are 
strongly advised to wear a mask. 

• Wash your hands frequently with soap and 
water for a minimum of 20 seconds 
scrubbing all surfaces 

• Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue, 
then throw the tissue in the trash, or use 
your inner elbow or sleeve 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth 

with unwashed hands 

• Stay home if you are sick.  Please! 

• Get a flu shot!  Everyone in the household 
should be vaccinated against influenza.  It is 

not too late!  Flu shots are available through 
your healthcare provider and at numerous 
pharmacies throughout the community. 

• Clean high touch surfaces in your home and 
personal items such as cell phones using 
regular household products 

• Practice social distancing, staying at least 6 

feet away from others 

• Socialize only with those in your household; 
if you must attend a gathering, limit the 
number of people to 10 and only from two 
households. 

Please contact our school nurse, Caryn Ishmael 
with any questions at (970) 348-5027.  

• Loss of sense of 

taste or smell for 
any period of time 

• Fever (over 100°F), 
chills or feeling 
feverish 

• New and 

unexplained 
persistent cough 

• Shortness of breath 

or difficulty 
breathing 

• Sore throat 

• Runny nose or 
congestion 

• Muscle/body aches 

• Headache 

• Fatigue 

• Nausea, vomiting 

• Diarrhea 

SYMPTOMS OF COVID-19 

NOTES FROM THE HEALTH OFFICE 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/habits.htm
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HELP KEEP YOURSELF AND OTHERS HEALTHY 
CDC.GOV/CORONAVIRUS   CDC.GOV/CORONAVIRUS-ES 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2Findex.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2Findex.html
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